Hiawatha Public Library Board Meeting
Glenn Schminke Community Room

June 12, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.

A. CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present: Dian Boysen, Janet Libe, Travis Christopher, Brenda Powers and Bonnie Galbraith.  Also present:  Marty Bruns, City Councilman.
B. PUBLIC FORUM

C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Dian Boysen made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion carried.

D. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

The minutes of the May 8, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.
E. OLD BUSINESS
1. Discussion/possible resolution awarding bid for janitorial services – Janitorial bids were received from four janitorial services companies – Midwest Janitorial Service, Cedar Rapids Janitorial Services, All Seasons Cleaning Management Group, and Servpro.  After reviewing the bids Janet Libe made a motion to accept the low bid from Midwest Janitorial Service.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded it and the motion carried.
2. Discussion/possible action regarding roofing RFP – Discussion was held.  Brenda Powers wanted to be sure it was clear in the RFP that whatever roofing company got the bid they were responsible for cleaning up the area during and after the roofing job.  Jeaneal will get three estimates and have them available for the Board at the July 9 meeting.  Travis Christopher made a motion and Janet Libe seconded to go ahead with plans for a new roof.  Motion carried.
F. NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

G. LIBRARIAN’S REPORT
1. Monthly reports – The monthly report was reviewed.  It was noted that circulation was up again.  Self check was used 31% of the time.  Self check broke down last month and a new one has been brought in.  Presentations were made at the schools in May and account for a lot of the 3,021 contacts in youth programming.   One day this month the library counted 806 patrons.  The summer reading program is up and running with 1,102 juvenile, 241 teens, and 125 adults participating.

2. Bills – Bills were reviewed.  Jeaneal said it appears they will end the year a little under budget.  Dian Boysen made a motion to pay the bills.  Janet Libe seconded and the motion carried.

3. Anticipated expenditures – The air conditioner seems to be malfunctioning.  
4. Library news – Lots of patrons have been attending the summer programs.  Some people have been turned away because of lack of space.  The library has many volunteers signed up to help in the library.  All registrations for the summer reading program are now done online which has helped with registrations and better records can be kept.  Jeaneal will bring the Board up to date on Alicia’s fall program at the next meeting in July.
H. GENERAL DISCUSSION

· The Board will review Jeaneal’s “goals” at the July meeting.
· The July Board meeting will be moved to July 17 due to Board members unable to attend the regular meeting on July 10.  The location of the July meeting may have to be changed.  Jeaneal will set that up.
I. PRESIDENTS REPORT

Travis is delaying his editorial to the Gazette about all the good things happening at the Hiawatha Library.  He plans to write that after the summer programs end.

J. ADJOURN

Dian Boysen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:37 pm.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Bonnie Galbraith, Board Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks, Director

